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OFFICIAL 0. 

 

Dalbeattie Primary School 

Dalbeattie Learning Campus 

Craignair Road 

Dalbeattie 

DG5 4LU 

Tel : 01556 613130 

Email: gw08officedalbeatti2@ea.dumgal.sch.uk 

Head Teacher: Mrs E. Duncan 

Term 4 

Week Ending 23rd May 2025 
 

Dates for Diary 

11th June Infant Sport P1-P3 p.m 

12th June Upper Sports  

13th June Reports Out 

24th-26th June P7 Transition to DHS 

26th June Primary School Move up Afternoon 

1st July P7 Leavers Show 6p.m 

2nd July End of Term Assembly 11a.m 

 School Uniform 

It is the time of year again when we remind everyone about school uniform orders. You can purchase school 

uniform for next year from the School Trends link below or our local supplier Banks and Braes via Carrie 

Caldow. Reminders when purchasing uniform that jogging trousers and track suit bottons are not part of our 

school dresscode neither are labelled sport leggings. Sports shorts are for PE and not part of our school 

uniform either. We are always complimented on how smart our pupils look in uniform and we would like to 

maintain these high standards with your ongoing support. 

 

https://www.schooltrends.co.uk/uniform/DG54HR 

 

We do have quite a selection of nearly new jumpers, if anyone is interested in these please contact the school 

office about this. 

 

  P.E. 

I have been asked to remind everyone that on PE day, we recommend that children do not wear jewllery to 

school. It is very time consuming having to remove chains and tape up earrings particularly for the younger 

classes.  

We are still also noticing a significant number of children in upper classes not bringing a full change of clothes 

for after PE lessons. Please make sure your child is provided with a full change of clothes.  

 

Further reminder - football tops or football t-shirts (of any club including local teams) are not permitted to 

be worn in school or for PE. Please make sure if your child packs their own PE kits that they are not packing 

football tops to wear. 

https://www.schooltrends.co.uk/uniform/DG54HR
https://jeromeprophet.blogspot.com/2007/08/school-uniforms-are-great-idea.html
https://jeromeprophet.blogspot.com/2007/08/school-uniforms-are-great-idea.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
https://blocs.xtec.cat/educaciofisicaenangles/2015/01/16/basic-physical-qualities-2/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
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  Snacks 

We are a health promoting school and try to encourage healthy eating at all times. It is becoming very noticable 

again about the number of pupils bringing large bags of crips and several chocolate bars to school for snack 

time. As small healthy snack is all that is required for morning break. We have also noticed some children 

asking others for pieces of snack. We do not encourage the sharing of snack due to possible allergic reactions 

and intollerances. Please remind your child not to share snacks. 

 

Staff Retiring 

Mrs Cox and Mrs Connel, two of our learning assistants, will be retiring at the end of this academic year. Both 

staff members have worked with and supported many children during their time at Dalbeattie Primay. If you 

would like to contribute to a collection for the ladies please send any donations to the school office by Friday 

27th June. 

 

Standing Items 

Hair Checks  

Just a reminder to please be vigilant about this and try to check your child’s hair regularly for little visitors.  

 

https://www.nhsinform.scot/illnesses-and-conditions/skin-hair-and-nails/head-lice-and-nits/ 

 

 School Meals and Water Bottles 

Anyone that requires information about free school meals or school clothing grants, please access this through 

the link below. Please remember to reapply for next session as they do not automatically run through into the 

next academic year.  Even if your child is in P1-P5 and entitled to free school meals please don’t forget you 

may also still be eligible for the clothing grant so please click the link for more information or to apply. 

http://www.dumgal.gov.uk/schoolmenus 

Please remember to provide your child with a bottle of water each day to help maintain hydration. There is 

access throughout the day to refill water bottles. As the weather warms up as will classrooms, it is essential 

that pupils are hydrated. 

Conduct on School Grounds Reminder   

Can I remind everyone about conduct when in school grounds/on council property. This includes conversations 

or comments within the hearing range of pupils. Any personal disputes or issues should not be brought into the 

playground or school grounds. Please see below council statement with regards conduct.  

 
 

Thank you for your ongoing support in all that we do for the young people here at Dalbeattie Primary School and 

Nursery. 

 

Many thanks 

Regards 

Mrs E. Duncan 

https://www.nhsinform.scot/illnesses-and-conditions/skin-hair-and-nails/head-lice-and-nits/
http://www.dumgal.gov.uk/schoolmenus
https://www.foodista.com/blog/2015/09/02/5-school-lunch-snacks-every-parent-should-pack
https://www.foodista.com/blog/2015/09/02/5-school-lunch-snacks-every-parent-should-pack
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/

